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The building is a rectangular brick structure with a bell 
hipped roof. The main (west) facade has a small straight- 
gabled porch with two arched openings along the flanks and 
an arched entranceway; it is a later addition to the structure, 
There are two windows flanking the porch on the main and 
balcony levels of the facade; these two are believed to be 
later additions. The north side wall is four bays; the window 
openings are square-headed with the regular Flemish bond cours­ 
ing of the walls carried over them without relieving arches. 
The south side wall is three bays, the center bay being a 
double door; all openings are square headed with segmental 
relieving arches infilled with brick between the soffit of the 
arch and the window frame. At the east end, a round window 
has replaced the original square-headed opening; patchwork 
for the former window shows it to have had a relieving arch 
like those on the south wall. A boxed cornice with bed 
moulding replaces an earlier cornice.

The interior is a single large rectangular space with a 
balcony at the west end; the ceiling and wall plaster has been 
removed as part of the restoration now being carried out. The 
exposed brick walls have nailers for furring strips set into 
the brick at points about one third and two thirds of the dis­ 
tance from the floor to the wall plate. The openings, have 
wooden lintels (except where they have been replaced by thinner 
metal strips over two windows on the north facade). Three 
large tie beams, mortised into the wall plates, divide the 
space into four bays; the beams were once plastered, although 
more recently they were boxed and are now exposed.

The balcony at the west end is supported by tie beams and 
posts. A beam across the west wall supports the balcony's 
floor joists, which extend across the beam and are also mor­ 
tised into the west wall. Another beam supports the east end 
of the balcony; it is mortised into the side walls and is also 
supported by posts. The floor joists of the balcony are ex­ 
posed and beaded on both edges. The balustrade consists of 
stiles with raised panels. The present balcony replaces an 
earlier one that projected farther into the room at a slightly 
higher level; mortises for the tie beam and floor joists for 
this earlier balcony are visible in the brickwork.

The present brick and concrete floor is of recent date. The 
only surviving evidence for the original floor level is the 
thickening of the west wall by about six inches near the base; 
the shelf thus created probably carried the original floor 
joists. Although the floor under the balcony has been lowered, 
the floor of the sanctuary (a step higher) is probably about

(See Continuation Sheet #1)
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

St. John's Church, Broadcreek, is an important mid-eighteenth 
century ecclesiastical structure. The barrel vaulted ceiling 
with its intricate support system and the bell hipped roof 
comprise two of the elements which give this church archi­ 
tectural distinction. The plain, box-like exterior with the 
southern entrance) gives the structure a domestic appearance 
indicative of the Low Church religious attitudes of the Age 
of Enlightenment. The addition of a porch formalizing the 
west entrance and the permanent closing of the south door 
predictably occurred in the nineteenth century concurrently 
with the Gothic Revival and with increased religiosity. The 
stained glass windows provide another instance of physical 
changes to conform with current ecclesiastical attitudes. 
The present restoration reflects not a change in religious 
attitudes but rather the growing public interest in the 
preservation of eighteenth century, "colonial" structures.

The present structure is the fourth building on the same site 
The vestry records contain the specifications for each of the 
churches which enables the precise dating of the extant St. 
John's to 1767-1768.

In 1692 when Maryland became a royal colony with an estab­ 
lished church the assembly created several parishes including 
King George which stretched from Charles County to 
Pennsylvania.

The first vestry meeting occurred the next year at the home 
of Colonel John Addison, founder of the prominent Prince 
George's County family. Within two years the parish had 
constructed the first St. John's Church.

In 1710 John Fraser became the first priest at St. John's 
Church. Previously, the parish had been served either - by 
lay readers or by incumbents from neighboring parishes. 
Reverend Fraser's reply to a query from the Bishop of London 
in 1724 gives a brief picture of the parish at that time. 
There were 400 families with 1200 taxables in an area of

(See Continuation Sheet #2)
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#7 Description (Continued)

at the level of the original floor. The double doors on the 
south wall had to be shortened when the present floor was in­ 
stalled, suggesting their alteration at some earlier date when 
the floor was lowered.

The roof framing employs a principal and common rafter system, 
with the three principal rafters positioned over the tie beams 
and five common rafters between the principals. The principal 
rafters are notched on the outside edge at midpoint and the 
single purlin sits in the notch. Angle braces are mortised and 
tenoned into the principal rafters near their bases and then 
into the lower side of the purlins. Common rafters run from 
the plate to the purlin and from the purlin to the ridge. The 
lower run are mortised into the plate and into the lower side 
of the purlin; the upper run are mortised into the upper side 
of the purlin and are half-lapped and pegged together at the 
ridge. Collars, all about the dimensions of a common rafter, 
are half-lapped over both principal and common rafters just 
above the purlin. On the end hips, all the rafters are common 
and are mortised into either side of the purlin and run either 
from plate to purlin or from purlin to angled corner rafters, 
which in turn are mortised and tenoned together at the ridge.

The supporting members for the barrel vault spring from inside 
the wall plate. They are suspended from the collars at three 
points by rough-cut boards nailed onto both the collars and 
the arches. There is one arch for each principal and common 
rafter. On the end walls, where the vault angles inward, 
furring strips are nailed directly onto the rafters.

The congregation, with Orin Bullock as a consultant, is 
currently working on a restoration of the church. A new roof, 
replastering the vault, and a new exterior cornice are the 
first elements of the restoration work. Eventually, the 
congregation hopes to replace the balcony with one conforming 
to the original dimensions. The work is being done by church 
members, who are carefully checking the remaining fabric for 
clues of former appearance as they remove existing elements.
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about 900 square miles. Service was held three Sundays a month 
at Broadcreek, one Sunday a month at a chapel, one weekday at 
"the new settlement" and another weekday from Easter to 
Michaelmas at "another corner of my Parish inconvenient to 
Church or Chapel." In addition, he reported that he had 
accepted the parish only because of his "wife's real estate 
being in the parish." (His wife, the former Ann Smallwood, 
had inherited "Blue Plains" near Oxon Hill.)

Henry Addison, a descendant of Colonel Joseph Addison, became 
the second minister in 1742. His tenure is noted for the con­ 
struction of the present St. John's Church as well as improve- 
me± of two chapels of ease: the Upper Chapel (St. Matthew's 
Church, Seat Pleasant) and the Lower Chapel (Christ Church, 
Accokeek). Addison f s Anglicanism extended into politics. 
Forseeing a conflict he returned to England on September 10, 
1775. His nephew, Walter Dulany Addison, of similar religious 
but not political leanings, became rector of St. John's after 
the Revolution. The younger Addison was the first priest 
ordained in America by Thomas John Claggett, the first 
Episcopal bishop consecrated in the United States.
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